Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
April 15, 2013
1:00-2:30 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for March 18, 2013 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. Announcement by chairs:

· Dr. Alan Smith announced The Southern California Earth Resources Awareness Conference is scheduled for April 25th at 6:000 pm.
· Dr. Stuart Sumida is a keynote speaker at the STEM Learning and Action Conference May 10th in Sacramento.

b. Announcements from the administration:

· 180-unit limit: We are on track with the 180-unit cap; the report is due at the end of this week 
· On-line travel requests: a link is on the college website.  Please use for this form for all travel requests. Thanks to Dr. Georgiou and Ms. Smith for making for creating and testing the form.
· Searches: There are a number of searches underway for key administrative positions.  Please encourage faculty and staff participation in the on-campus interviews. 
· Faculty Senate Committees: A number of tenure-track faculty members from CNS are needed for Faculty Senate committees (for details see the message sent by Tina Massey on April 2, 2013).
· Faculty Senate resolution on Senate Bill 1440: the Dean asked if faculty would be willing to disseminate the resolution so that other groups may consider supporting the proposed changes to SB 1440.
· Chancellor White visit:  Chancellor White will be visiting CSUSB on May 8th and 9th, 2013. He is scheduled to visit the observatory and may visit other CNS facilities.

· National Higher Education Conversation on Immigration Reform:  this event will take place on April 19th from 11:00am to 1:00pm in the SMSU.

· STEM Learning in Action Conference: this conference will take place on May 10th, 2013 (see email dated April 2, 2013).

· 2013 Institute for Teaching and Learning Summer Institute: this institute will take place from July 9th – 11th, 2013 in Long Beach.
· CSUSB 50th Anniversary: We will need to decide the ways in which CNS would like to celebrate the anniversary.  This item will be on a future agenda for a chairs meeting.
· P-12 Council: A reminder to send the Dean a.s.a.p. the names of any faculty members involved in sustained activities with P-12 school(s).
3. Discussion Items:  

a. Scheduling – Dr. Georgiou
· Dr. Georgiou handed out information about the extent to which departments and colleges were meeting spring 2013 targets. He reported that CNS is at 106.5% of target. 
· Priority registration for summer 2013 begins May 6th, 2013.
· Priority registration for fall 2013 begins May 23rd, 2013.
· Winter schedule build starts May 20th, 2013.  Please send Dr. Georgiou any unusual room requests a.s.a.p.
b. Development update: Ms. Hunt was absent but the Dean reported that we are continuing to receive donations and in-kind gifts for a total so far this year of 1.738 million. Thanks to Dr. Smith and Dr. Melchiorre for preparing and submitting, in support of a $250,000 proposal, the addendum requested by the W.M. Keck Foundation.  The addendum was sent on April 5th, 2013; a funding decision is expected in July. Ms. Hunt is also working on a possible donation to the Department of Nursing.

c. Assessment: Dr. Hovannesian provided each chair with a print out of the material for their department that is currently available on Taskstream, this included information that was loaded by departments in the past and information she had recently loaded.  Dr. Hovannesian provided login information for Taskstream (and an activity checklist). She asked the chairs to attempt to get familiar with software by logging in and reviewing the online information.  She also requested that chairs submit student artifacts to her so that she could upload them. She reiterated that she would be happy to attend department faculty meetings to assist and answer questions regarding assessment. A discussion followed.
d. Recognition: Nominations were made for the mace-bearer and outstanding alumnus for CNS. A recipient was selected for each; the Dean will contact the faculty member selected to be invited to act as the mace-bearer.  The chair of the relevant department will contact the alumnus selected as the CNS Outstanding Alumnus.  Initial discussion of the selection of the recipients for the faculty awards took place.  The process will need to be completed at the next chairs meeting.

e. Bottleneck courses:  the Dean thanked those departments who had forwarded information in response to the request from Sid Robinson.  The request from the Chancellor’s Office regarding funding for bottleneck courses was discussed.

f. Added classes: In future quarters we will need to submit requests for funding for added classes earlier than in the past.  The Dean also requested that future requests be accompanied by a more detailed rationale.

g. RPT: The proposed changes to FAM 300 passed the first reading at the Faculty Senate last week.  A discussion followed about if and how faculty members not on the senate could provide additional input and the extent to which past input had been considered.
